## Dunn's Marsh Neighborhood Association, Inc.

P.O. Box 2346 Madison, WI 53701 Telephone: (608) 233-9373 Fax: (608) 442-9064

April 23, 2008

Mr. Alan J. Martin Secretary of the Urban Design Commission Madison Municipal Building, Suite LL100 215 Martin Luther King, Jr. Blvd. P.O. Box 2985 Madison, WI 53701

Re: 4617 Verona Road Auto Zone ground sign

Dear Mr. Martin:

Thank you for the Notice of Public Hearing regarding the request by Auto Zone for a ground sign 25 percent larger than allowed under the city's street graphics ordinance. Please be advised the Dunn's Marsh Neighborhood Association, Inc. believes that the Madison street graphics ordinance is sufficient to meet the needs of business, while balancing the impact of those signs on nearby residences. We oppose the request.

If you have any questions please contact me at (608) 233-9373.

Very truly yours,

Dan Ø'Brien President

Dunn's Marsh Neighborhood Association, Inc.

cc: Alderman Brian Solomon Mayor Dave Cieslewicz Mary Mullen